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COLFE COURSE SUPERINTENDENTS ASSOCIATION OF AMERIC A




Annual Meeting Minutes
Argyle Country Club
12.12.17

Present: Michael Bostian, President; Ryan Kraushofer, Vice President/Treasurer; Chris Fernandes, Secretary; Chris Harriman, Past President; Joe Haskins, Golf; Chris Sandels, Member Services; Galen Evans, Education; Tyler Bloom, Newsletter; Eric David, Government Relations; Mark Jones, Assistants Representative; Matt Harvey, Assistants Representative; Sam Camuso, IAC Representative; David Norman, Chapter Executive; Tyler Eastham, Chapter Executive, MAAGCS Members, and representatives from The Yellow Ribbon Fund.

Call to Order: President Michael Bostian called the meeting to order at 1:00 pm. 

Request for Amendments to 2016 Minutes/Agenda: None
Approval of 2016 Annual Meeting Minutes: Michael Bostian made a request for approval. Mike Barrett made a motion to approve and Chris Fernandes seconded
President Michael Bostian introduced the head table (with Board members present) and stated their titles
Officer’s Reports: 
President: President Michael Bostian began the Annual Meeting with a "Year in Review" highlighting the success of the events throughout 2017 and thanked our partners.

2017 50/50 Presentation – Meg Lewis from Yellow Ribbon Fund: Meg Lewis gave a short presentation about The Yellow Ribbon Fund and their mission and goals. Ben Harrow, a Yellow Ribbon Fund beneficiary shared his story about how the Yellow Ribbon Fund has supported him through his recovery from injury in war. Michael Bostian presented Meg Lewis with a donation check from MAAGCS.
Golf:  Golf Chairman Joe Haskins presented golf awards for the winners of this year's biggest tournaments – The Rick Wakefield Award to Jeff Rice, Mike Gilmore Award to Chris Harriman, Tom Mynaugh Award to Trevor Hedgepeth and the Mike Fitzgerald Award to Kevin Boyle.  Joe Haskins also presented awards for the MAAGCS season long match-play tournament to the overall winners, finalists and semi-finalists. Bo Jumbercotta and Chris Hinesley from team “Trending Up!” defeated Ralph Meola and Jason Shepard of team “Franks & Beans” for the trophy.  Semi-finalists John Anderes and Jason Neal of team “Water Dogs” and Ed gasper and Mark Jewell of team “Whiskey on the Rocks” were also recognized.

Past President Harriman gave an update on the BMP and Mid Atlantic Golf Council Meeting.
Education:  Education Chairman Galen Evans presented this year’s scholarship winners: 
· Brady Scales - $3,000 – Laytonsville Golf Course: Stan Zontek Memorial Scholarship
· Andrew Thornton - $500 – Sparrows Point 
· Adam Narivanchik -$500 – Sparrows Point 
· Member / Child Scholarships:
· Claire Snyder - $1,000 (daughter of Jeff Snyder)
· Allison Kennelly - $1,000 (daughter of Tim Kennelly)
· Galen invited their fathers to accept the awards on their behalf
Vice President/Treasurer: Ryan Kraushofer gave a financial update that included donations made in 2017 donations by MAAGCS. MAAGCS is in good financial standing.
Membership:  Membership Chairman Chris Sandels gave an update on the current membership and announced the new facility membership option.
MAAGCS President Michael Bostian asked if there is any other new business. No new business was presented.
GCSAA Business/Chapter Delegates Report:  Voting delegate Jim Weaver of Needwood Golf Course gave a GCSAA update that included Membership, Rounds4Research, Disaster Relief Fund Donations, Best Management Practices, Government Affairs and the PAC, National Golf Day, Community Service Project at the National Mall, Grassroots Ambassador Program, First Green and GCSAA Elections.
Elections: All officers have completed the first year of a 2 year team, elected in December 2016. 
Past President – Chris Harriman
President – Michael Bostian
Vice President/Treasurer – Ryan Kraushofer
Secretary – Chris Fernandes

Chris Harriman stated that all current Directors on the board have agreed to stay on for another year and there are no new positions to fill.  Chris Harriman called for any nominations from the floor – no nominations from the floor were presented. Ballots were passed out with director names on them and the winner will serve a 2 year term while the rest will serve a one year term. Galen Evans of Laytonsville GC was voted in to serve a 2 year term. 

IAC Representative Ted Huhn is retiring before he can complete his role in 2018. A ballot for the new IAC Representative was handed out to Class F members only. Mike Huey of Turf Equipment and Supply Company was voted in to serve as the new IAC representative and Sam Camuso will remain the alternate.
Election Committee Chairman Harriman announced the results for the Board. Chris Harriman asked for a motion to destroy the ballots. Jim Weaver made a motion and Chris Fernandes seconded. The ballots were destroyed.
President Michael Bostian adjourns the meeting: 2:25 pm
